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       MOA ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES      
            P.O. Box 196650            
        ANCHORAGE, AK 99519-6650       
              907-343-4200             


       MOA ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES      
         0017340000803212005000        


    Date: 03/25/2021     08:24:46 AM   


            CREDIT CARD SALE           


VISA
CARD NUMBER: **********5330 K
TRAN AMOUNT: $660.00
APPROVAL CD: 35061D
ECI:        
RECORD #:    000
CLERK ID:    ConvergeAPI
INVOICE #:   4019


X____________________________________
              Lori Brandt              


I AGREE TO PAY THE ABOVE TOTAL AMOUNT 
ACCORDING TO THE CARD ISSUER AGREEMENT 
(MERCHANT AGREEMENT IF CREDIT VOUCHER)








Department of Commerce, Community, and Economic Development


CORPORATIONS, BUSINESS & PROFESSIONAL
LICENSING


Show Former


State of Alaska / Commerce / Corporations, Business, and Professional Licensing / Search & Database Download /


Corporations / Entity Details


ENTITY DETAILS
Name(s)


Entity Type: Limited Liability Company


Entity #: 10120792


Status: Good Standing


AK Formed Date: 1/1/2020


Duration/Expiration: Perpetual


Home State: ALASKA


Next Biennial Report Due: 1/2/2022  


Entity Mailing Address: 1934 CONCORD HILL DRIVE, ANCHORAGE, AK 99515-2546


Entity Physical Address: 1934 CONCORD HILL DRIVE, ANCHORAGE, AK 99515-2546


Registered Agent


Agent Name: Lori Brandt


Registered Mailing Address: 1934 CONCORD HILL DRIVE, ANCHORAGE, AK 99515-2546


Registered Physical Address: 1934 CONCORD HILL DRIVE, ANCHORAGE, AK 99515-2546


Officials


Filed Documents


Legal Name One Stop, LLC


Type Name


Lori Brandt Manager, Member 100.00


AK Entity # Name Titles Owned


Division of Corporations, Business and Professional Licensing https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/cbp/main/Search/EntityDetail/10120792


1 of 2 9/23/2021, 2:34 PM
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Date Filed Type Filing Certificate
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Department of Commerce, 
Community,  


and Economic Development 
 


Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 
 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 


MEMORANDUM 


          TO: Chair and Members of the Board  DATE: December 27, 2021 


          FROM: Jane P. Sawyer, Regulations 
Specialist  


        
 


RE: Releaf Lic. 24541 


This is an application for a Retail Marijuana Store in the Municipality of Anchorage by One Stop, LLC 
(owned by Lori Brandt) doing business as Releaf.  
 
Date Application Initiated:  2/10/2020 


  
Date in Queue: 3/26/2021 


 
Incomplete Letter(s) Date: 9/27/2021 
 
Date Final Corrections Submitted: 11/16/2021 
 
Determined Complete/Notices Sent: 11/17/2021 
 
Objection Period Ends: 12/17/2021  
 
Local Government Response/Date: 11/17/2021: (conditional) protest pending a municipal marijuana 


license or Special Land Use Permit – will need delegation.   
 
Fire Marshal Response/Date: Deferred (approval comes through the approval from muni.)  
 
Background check status:  Complete 
 
Objection(s) Received/Date: Yes – attached  
 
Other Public Comments Received: No  
 
Staff Questions/Issues for Board:       There is a letter to the board from the applicant in this packet 
 
 








Department of Commerce, Community, & Economic Development


Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
License #24541


 Initiating License Application
 2/10/2020 5:32:21 PM


Licen ee #1


Type:  Entity


Alaska Entity Number:  10120792


Alaska Entity Name:  One Stop, LLC


Phone Number:  907-947-9886


Email Address:  releafak@gci.net


Mailing Address:  1934 Concord Hill Drive
 Anchorage, AK 99615 2546


 UNITED STATES


Entity Official #1


Type:  Individual


Name:  Lori Brandt


Phone Number:  907-947-9886


Email Address:  releafak@gci.net


Mailing Address:  1934 Concord Hill Dr
 Anchorage, AK 99615-2546


 UNITED STATES


License Number:  24541


License Status:  New


License Type:  Retail Marijuana Store


Doing Bu ine  A  Releaf


Business License Number:  2097118


Designated Licensee:  Lori Brandt


Email Address:  Releafak@gci.net


Local Government  Anchorage (Municipality of)


Community Council:  Taku Campbell


Latitude, Longitude:  61.173490, -149.900750


Physical Address:  910 W. International Airport Road
 Anchorage, AK 99518-1003


 UNITED STATES


Note: No affiliates entered for this license.
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Department of Commerce, Community,  
and Economic Development 


 
ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350


September 27, 2021  
 
One Stop, LLC 
DBA: Releaf 
Via email: Releafak@gci.net  
 
Re: Retail Marijuana Store license #24541 
  
Dear applicant, 
 
AMCO has reviewed the documents submitted for the proposed marijuana establishment license 
referenced above. This letter is notice under 3 AAC 306.025(e)(2) that your application is incomplete and 
additional items are needed to complete the application. The additional items that need correction or 
resubmittal are listed below—please be sure to read the entire letter. Please note that if the corrections 
and/or additional documents submitted in response to this letter are not found to be complete, your 
application will be returned to you in accordance with 3 AAC 306.025(e)(1), and you will need to file a 
new application and pay a new fee should you wish to continue pursuing licensure. 
 


• MJ-00 Application Certifications 
On the last page of this form, the last two boxes, you should only initial the one that applies to 
you. Please correct it and send it back with your corrections packet.   


 


• MJ-01 Operating Plan 
o On page 9, 9.1, you state that no more than five signs are permitted. However, under 3 


AAC 306.770(b) a licensed marijuana establishment may have not more than three signs 
that are visible to the general public from the right-of-way. Two of the three signs may 
only be placed in the marijuana facility’s window or attached to the outside of the licensed 
premises. The size of each sing may not exceed 4,800 square inches. A sign meeting these 
requirements is not advertising or promotion. Please correct your statement that no more 
than five signs are permitted. Send the corrected page back in your corrections packet. 


 


• MJ-02 Premises Diagram 
The only question I have on your diagrams is: what is the big open space that has yellow, diagonal, 
lines across it?  
 


• MJ-07 Public Notice Posting Affidavit 
Your notice to the public is expired (3 AAC 306.025(c)). Please (re)-post your Public Notice at the 
proposed location and one other conspicuous location for 10 days. You can find the Public Notice 
in your myAlaska. You will then submit a new MJ-07 with your corrections packet.  


 


• MJ-08 Local Government Notice Affidavit 



mailto:Releafak@gci.net





 


 


Your local government, and community council notices are expired (3 AAC 306.025(c)). Please 
“renew” your notice to the local government, and the community council by providing them with 
a copy of the Public Notice. You can find the Public Notice in your myAlaska, under this 
application/license. You will then submit a new MJ-08 with your corrections packet.  
 


• Publisher’s Affidavit 
o Your newspaper ad is expired (3 AAC 306.025(c)). Please (re)-publish your ad three times 


a week for three consecutive weeks. Submit your affidavit for those ads with your 
corrections packet. Anchorage Press is fine, just make sure that the language is 100 % 
accurate. Further, please add the unit number A to your newspaper ad.  If you need the 
template for your newspaper ad, you can get it through you myAlaska, under this 
application/license.  


 


• Proof of Possession for Proposed Premises 
o Master lease: 


▪ Is there a renewed master lease? Section 5 of the master lease states it expires 


April 30, 2021. Please make sure the renewed master lease includes the 


disclaimer that the landlord may not take possession of or remove marijuana or 


marijuana product from the premises in case of default, for example, and that 


AMCO will be contacted.  


o Sub-lease:  


▪ Unless I am completely missing it, the sub-lease does not have the disclaimer 


that the sub-lessee will not take possession of or remove marijuana or 


marijuana product from the premises in case of default, for example, and that 


AMCO will be contacted. Please include an addendum to the sub-lease 


addressing this. And of course, this is assuming the master lease is still in effect.  


• Other 
Just FYI: assuming this application will get deemed complete and be presented to the board at a 
regular meeting, your letter to director Klinkhart regarding your application denied in 2019 will 
be included with the board’s packet which is also posted on our website.  


 
It is very important that you submit the above corrections and/or documents in a timely manner so that 


AMCO staff has adequate time to review the corrections and/or additional documents which must be 


found to be complete within 90 days of the date of this letter.  That date is December 26, 2021. 


 
Respectfully,  


 
Jane P. Sawyer, Regulations Specialist  
For, 
Glen Klinkhart, Director 
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov  



mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov
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NOTIFICATIONS 


 







 Municipality of Anchorage 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 


P.O. Box 196650   Anchorage, Alaska 99519-6650   Telephone: (907) 343-4316    Fax: (907) 249-7533    www.muni.org/clerklicensing 
 


Office of the Municipal Clerk 
Licensing 


 
 
November 17, 2021 
 
 
Marijuana Control Board 
c/o Mr. Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director 
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK  99501 
 
 
RE:  Local Governing Body Action on State Marijuana License – One Stop, LLC DBA 
Releaf, #24541 
 
 
Dear Mr. Klinkhart: 
 
In accordance with Anchorage Municipal Code 10.80.061A., the Municipal Clerk is protesting 
the state marijuana establishment license #24541 for a marijuana retail establishment, doing 
business as Releaf. 
 
This applicant proposes to operate a marijuana establishment within the Municipality of 
Anchorage but does not possess all approvals needed to operate within the municipality. 
Currently, the applicant does not have an approved municipal marijuana license or an 
approved municipal special land use permit for marijuana. 
 
The Municipal Clerk will provide written notification to you when all required approvals, 
including final Assembly approval, have been obtained and this protest is lifted.  
 
 
Cordially,            
         
 
 
Mandy Honest       
Business License Official          
       
cc:   Ryan Yelle, Current Planning 


One Stop, LLC 







 


 


 


 


Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 


 


ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350


 
November 17, 2021 
 
Taku Campbell Community Council 
Attn: President or Chair 
Via email: akrljordan@hotmail.com; elway331999@hotmail.com;  info@communitycouncils.org    


 
 


☒ New Application                ☐ New Onsite Consumption Endorsement Application (Retail Only) 
 


3 AAC 306.025(d)(3) and (4) requires that the Director shall provide written notice to a community 
council or any nonprofit organization that has requested notification about pending applications for 
marijuana licenses.   
 
This letter serves to provide written notice to the above referenced entities regarding the above 
application (application documents will be sent separately via ZendTo).  
 
To object to the approval of this application pursuant to 3 AAC 306.065, you must furnish the director 
and the applicant with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the objection within 30 days 
of the date of this notice. We recommend that you contact the local government with jurisdiction over 
the proposed premises to share objections you may have about the application. 
 
This application is scheduled to be considered by the Marijuana Control Board at its January 19-21, 
2022, meeting.  
 
If you have any questions, please send them to marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Glen Klinkhart, Director 
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Department of Commerce, Community,  
and Economic Development 


 
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 


 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 


 


 
November 17, 2021 
 
One Stop, LLC 
DBA: Releaf 
Via email: releafak@gci.net  
 
Re: Application Status for License #24541 
 
Dear Applicant:  
 
Our staff has reviewed your application after receiving your application and required fees. Your application 
documents appear to be in order, and it has been determined that your application is complete for purposes of 3 
AAC 306.025(d). 
 
Your application will now be sent electronically, in its entirety, to your local government, your community council if 
your proposed premises is in Anchorage or certain locations in the Mat-Su Borough, and to any non-profit agencies 
who have requested notification of applications. The local government has 60 days to protest the issuance of your 
license. 
 
If you have not yet received all necessary approvals, such as a local license, conditional use permit, site plan review, 
Fire Marshal approval, or Department of Environmental Conservation approval, you should continue to work with 
those local or state agencies to get the requirements completed. We must also wait for the criminal history check 
for each individual licensee based on your fingerprint card(s). Your application status in the application database will 
be changed to “Complete” today.   
 
Your application may be considered by the board while some approvals are still pending. However, your license will 
not be finally issued and ready to operate until all necessary approvals are received and a preliminary inspection of 
your premises by AMCO enforcement staff is completed.  
 
Your application will be scheduled for the January 19-21, 2022, board meeting for Marijuana Control Board 
consideration. This date is subject to change. Any changes will be posted on our website, please check periodically 
to see if the date has moved. The meeting agenda gets posted on our website 7 days before the board meeting. 
Your appearance at the meeting in person, via Zoom, or telephonic is mandatory.  
 
The Zoom Meeting information will be on the homepage of our website under MCB Board Meeting here: 
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/  
 
Please feel free to contact us through the marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov email address if you have any questions.  
 
Sincerely, 


 
Glen Klinkhart, Director 



mailto:releafak@gci.net
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Department of Commerce, Community,  
and Economic Development 


 
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 


 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 


 
 


November 17, 2021 
 
Municipality of Anchorage 
Attn:  Mandy Honest 
VIA Email: mjlicenses@muni.org; honestml@ci.anchorage.ak.us; yellerj@muni.org; mclaughlinfd@muni.org; 


gloria.stewart@anchorageak.gov ; odellsm@muni.org.   


 


☒ New Application                ☐ New Onsite Consumption Endorsement Application (Retail Only) 
AMCO has received a complete application for a marijuana establishment within your jurisdiction.  This notice is 
required under 3 AAC 306.025(d)(2).  Application documents will be sent to you separately via ZendTo. 


To protest the approval of this application pursuant to 3 AAC 306.060, you must furnish the director and the applicant 
with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the protest within 60 days of the date of this notice, and 
provide AMCO proof of service of the protest upon the applicant. If the protest is a “conditional protest” as defined in 3 
AAC 306.060(d)(2) and the application otherwise meets all the criteria set forth by the regulations, the Marijuana 
Control Board may approve the license, but require the applicant to show to the board’s satisfaction that the 
requirements of the local government have been met before the director issues the license.  
 


3 AAC 306.010, 3 AAC 306.080, and 3 AAC 306.250 provide that the board will deny an application for a new license if 
the board finds that the license is prohibited under AS 17.38 as a result of an ordinance or election conducted under AS 
17.38 and 3 AAC 306.200, or when a local government protests an application on the grounds that the proposed 
licensed premises are located in a place within the local government where a local zoning ordinance prohibits the 
marijuana establishment, unless the local government has approved a variance from the local ordinance. 
 


This application will be in front of the Marijuana Control Board at our January 19-21, 2022 meeting. 
  
Sincerely, 
 


 
Glen Klinkhart, Director 
amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov  
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OBJECTIONS 







CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.


From: Travis Owen
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: Fwd: Formal Complaint: RELEAF, #24541
Date: Wednesday, December 22, 2021 11:25:41 AM
Attachments: Good Day Ladies and Gentlemen.docx


Forwarded for your review


Sent from my iPad


Begin forwarded message:


From: Travis Owen <sweepint@icloud.com>
Date: December 11, 2021 at 1:34:44 PM AKST
To: marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov
Cc: releafak@gci.net
Subject: Formal Complaint: RELEAF, #24541


Good day Ladies and Gentlemen
My name is Travis E Owen, and I am the owner of Mile High Alaska. I would
like to insert a formal complaint on Ms. Lori Brandt and dba Releaf. I would like
to remind the board of Ms. Brandt’s numerus violations over the past with
the Marijuana Control Board. I.E. unethical advertising and offering extended
plant counts: dated Aug 22, 2017. Offering for a FEE medical consults and
medical cannabis evaluations. Document dated Feb 20, 2019. In that document it
clearly states that (I quote) “For at least a year and a half and likely longer, Ms.
Brandt has been misinforming Alaskans, and certainly causing many
who have given her money to unknowingly break the law” “when she was
informed of this, she continued her actions of profiting from misleading and
misinforming the public”. Unquote. I am sure that the board is fully aware of
Ms. Brandt and all her shenanigans in this industry. 
I would like to advise the board where Ms. Brandt has sworn to the board that she
is the sole owner of Happy Farmer LLC. and / or Dba Releaf. False. Ms. Brandt
has excepted monies from at least 3 persons that I am aware of in return for
shares/percentages of Happy Farmer LLC. and Dba Releaf. I would like to add
that Ms. Brandt has relocated to shield Releaf Dba from Happy Farmer LLC to
One Stop LLC and has done so without the permission of her investors.
Ms. Brandt was denied again Mar 06, 2019, for a license based on some or all the
above notes. However, it does not stop there, Ms. Brandt’s General Manager at
the time a Rochelle Kuster started her application process Kusters Creations at the
same address as Happy Farmer /Releaf’ s. This was discovered by a AMCO
investigators. Shortly after Ms. Kuster started her application process, she pulled
her application for personal reasons and left the employment of Ms. Brandt and
Releaf. In July 2019 Ms. Brandt approached me with a proposal to obtain the
retail license with the understanding that I would only hold the license as a silent
investor. It was made very clear by Ms. Brandt that she COULD NOT be on
the license, and I was instructed not to bring up her name with
AMCO.  Reluctantly I started my application process for a retail
license and in doing so it became very clear working my way through the process
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Good day Ladies and Gentlemen


My name is Travis E Owen, and I am the owner of Mile High Alaska. I would like to insert a formal complaint on Ms. Lori Brandt and dba Releaf. I would like to remind the board of Ms. Brandt’s numerus violations over the past with the Marijuana Control Board. I.E.  unethical advertising and offering extended plant counts: dated Aug 22, 2017. Offering for a FEE medical consults and medical cannabis evaluations. Document dated Feb 20, 2019. In that document it clearly states that (I quote) “For at least a year and a half and likely longer, Ms. Brandt has been misinforming Alaskans, and certainly causing many who have given her money to unknowingly break the law” “when she was informed of this, she continued her actions of profiting from misleading and misinforming the public”. Unquote. I am sure that the board is fully aware of Ms. Brandt and all her shenanigans in this industry.  


I would like to advise the board where Ms. Brandt has sworn to the board that she is the sole owner of Happy Farmer LLC. and Dba Releaf. False. Ms. Brandt has excepted monies from at least 3 persons that I am aware of in return for shares /percentages of Happy Farmer LLC. and Dba Releaf.  I would like to add that Ms. Brandt has relocated Releaf Dba from Happy Farmer LLC to One Stop LLC and has done so without the permission of her investors.  


Ms. Brandt was denied again Mar 06, 2019, for a license based on some or all the above notes. However, it does not stop there, Ms. Brandt’s General Manager at the time a Rochelle Kuster started her application process Kusters Creations at the same address as Happy Farmer /Releaf’ s. This was discovered by a AMCO investigators. Shortly after Ms. Kuster started her application process, she pulled her application for personal reasons and left the employment of Ms. Brandt and Releaf. In July 2019 Ms. Brandt approached me with a proposal to obtain the retail license with the understanding that I would only hold the license as a silent investor. It was made very clear by Ms. Brandt that she COULD NOT be on the license, and I was instructed not to bring up her name with AMCO.   Reluctantly I started my application process for a retail license and in doing so it became very clear working my way through the process that Ms. Brandt was asking me to commit fraud.   I declined her business offer and started my own retail store as sole owner.   


Ms. Brandt continued violations of the law surfaced again with the Anchorage building department in late Nov/ Dec of 2019 and going into 2020. It was identified that Ms. Brandt had completed some major renovations of the building without permit & inspections in which she was operating a business without a Certificate of Continued Occupancy “CCO” or a Certificate of Occupancy “ CO” for well over a year until Anchorage building and permitting issued a stop all business order until inspections and fines were satisfied.   


So, it seems that Ms. Brandt has a long history of skirting around not only the truth but the law as well, to fill her coffer.  It was stated by Mr. Brandon Emmett on Feb 6, 2019 “that this individual is trying to work around the law”. 


I ask you the Board is this the type of continued unethical behavior that deserves the privilege of holding a retail cannibus license or any other controlled license for that matter? If the board has any questions on any statements that were made, please feel free to contact me. 


Respectfully  


   Travis E Owen  


sweepint@yahoo.com 


907-232-0912






that Ms. Brandt was asking me to commit fraud. I declined her business offer and
started my own retail store as sole owner.  
Ms. Brandt continued violations of the law surfaced again with the Anchorage
building department in late Nov/ Dec of 2019 and going into 2020. It was
identified that Ms. Brandt had completed some major renovations of the building
without permit & inspections in which she was operating a business without
a Certificate of Continued Occupancy “CCO” or a Certificate of
Occupancy “ CO”for well over a year until Anchorage building and
permitting issued a stop all business order until inspections and fines were
satisfied. 
So, it seems that Ms. Brandt has a long history of skirting around not only the
truth but the law as well, to fill her coffer.  It was stated by Mr. Brandon
Emmett on Feb 6, 2019 “that this individual is trying to work around the law”. 
I ask you the Board is this the type of continued unethical behavior that deserves
the privilege of holding a retail cannibus license or any other controlled license
for that matter? If the board has any questions on any statements that
were made,please feel free to contact me.
Respectfully  
  Travis E Owen
sweepint@yahoo.com
907-232-0912


Sent from my iPad
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